KENAI PENINSULA OROUGH
Community & Fisce Projects

MEMORANDIUM

TO: Charlie Pierce, Mayor

FROM: Brenda Ahlberg, Community & Fiscal Projec er
DATE: July 20, 2021

SUBJECT: FY21-4Q Seni Center Grant Reports

The following senior grant reports have been submitted:
Anchor Point Senior Citizens
Cooper Landing Senior Center
Forget-Me-Not Center
Homer Senior Center
Kenai Senior Citizens
Nikiski Senior Citizens
Ninilchik Senior Center
Seldovia Senior Center
Seward Seniors Citizens
Soldotna Senior Center
Sterling Area Senior Center

Homer Friendship Center grant closed 12/31/20.
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| to bring tt tivities to the individual's hon ;al for small ouungs in the

outreach was provided with the Central Peninsula Hospital discharge planners and
with area senior centers in May and June by the Program Manager. This period we also
« perienced many changes the program's personnel. Dani Kebschull, the FMN Program
Manager, left the agency af  accepting a position with the Soldotna Senior Center as the
Program Coordinator for Kenai Peninsula Family Caregiver Support Program. FMN was then
reabsorbed under Astrea Piersee the Senior Grants Program Manager and an Activity
Coordinatorw  advertised for and hired to tentatively begin working In July. Additional staff are
being advertised for, in anticipation of the center’s reopening at the beginning of September. All of
t elders have expressed excitement over the potential re-opening of the FMN Center!

SRR,

antee Certification: / certify that the above information is true and carrect, and that expenditures are made for
the purpose of, and in accordance with, applicable grant agreement terms and conditions.

Signature: __ % / L"I LI

Printed Name and Title: —A:mﬂﬂdﬂ__&ﬂ[&%_wm&m%or







Grantee Certification: / certify that the above information is true and correct, and that expenditures are made for
the purpose of, and in accordance with, appiicable grant agreement terms and conditions.

Signature: ) Date:

Printed Name and Title:













Activities (Cotree/raper, Games,

rooper Landing

Music Night)

Kalifornsky East 4

_EBIITOFI'ISKY vvest /
Kasilof (East of Sterling Highway) 2
Kenai 47
Nikiski 6
Out of Area 4
Salamatof )
Soldotna 8
Sterling S




Kenai Senior Services
Borough Quarterly Progress Report

4" ~ jarter Ending June 30, 2021

We are delighted tc :port most all of our services have resumed during this last
quarter of FY21. We have some very happy seniors who are delighted to see their friends,
resume exercise classes, congregate meals, bluegrass music nights and even just a simple
morning coffee with the paper.

Those who come through our doors are delighted with the changes that occurred
during the COVID shutdown, thanks to the grants we were able to receive. The funds from
the Borough provided a major remodel in the Game Roomy/Library and the additional
space it added makes such a difference. We were also able to update our entryway and
add the reception desk so folks are greeted when they walk through the doors. In spite of
being closed for over a year, our seniors are very grateful for the new transformations to
our building.

This quarter we welcomed new Activity/Volunteer Coordinator, Kayla Feltman to
our team. Kayla has a background in Public Works for the City of Kenai and has made a
great addition to the staff. She is a world traveler and enjoys sharing these travels with
folks.

In April, we started up Dining Room (Congregate) meals on Tuesdays and Fridays.
This was quite a bit event for the staff and the seniors who were able to participate. We
also started to see a steady stream of traffic for early morning coffee and newspaper. The
Peninsula Clarion and the Anchorage Daily News give papers to our local seniors through
the Center.

We also saw the “snowbirds” once again, who were not able to return during 2020.
Exercise classes resumed during April along with a variety of games. It became all the
more apparent how much the seniors missed the activity surrounding our Senior Centers
during this last year. The need for social interaction and the encouragement they receive
from each other is so vital to their lives.

The State of Alaska Commission on Aging held meetings on the Peninsula in early
May and several commission members visited our Center on May 5. The group was
impressed with our facility, enjoyed the lunch served and the audience participation in
preparing for the Alaska State Plan for Senior Services FY2023 —2026. Transportation



seemed to be the hot topic among the area seniors. Our Center is currently recruiting for
two part-time drivers for transportation.

The Director and/or the Administrative Assistant participated in six City of Kenai
Department Head meetings, two Council on Aging meetings, three Kenai Senior
Connection, Inc. meetings, two State of Alaska DHSS teleconferences, and one AGENET
meeting during this last quarter.

During April — June, we served 7, 167 home delivered meals, 385 pick-up meals, 677
congregate meals, provided 12 shopping assistance. Our event sign-ins through
MySeniorCenter ™totaled 5,013 with 288 unduplicated individuals. This is exciting
compared to how quiet we were a year ago!

As we look back on the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency and how it changed
how we live and interact, it is interesting to see the diversity even among our senior
population. We see those who continue to hibernate even though they received a
vaccination, to the other extreme of those telling anyone who will listen what they believe
to be is a conspiracy. As we work to meet the needs of our older population, it is
important we remember age doesn't stop the diversity among people. To continue to
provide a safe place where people can come and feel free to express their opinions which
will undoubtedly be met with sometimes vigorous opposition from their peers, can often
be a challenge. We as a staff continue to learn how to face these challenges, making sure
seniors know they still have a voice in their communities.

Thank you to the Kenai Peninsula Borough for your continued support of our program.
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> aar a> cnanenges this quarter, one of our Dlg?e—Sl cnanenges has neen our water system. We have been working
with DEC for several months now trying to deal with a total coliform bacteria problem. It continues to plague us even
today but we are hopeful that we’ll get it resolved soon. As a result, we’ve been making sure water is boiled when
it’s used in the kitchen, providing bottied water and purchasing ice to ensure everyone stays healthy. Another
challenge we have on our hands, that we hope to resolve before winter, is obtaining another vehicle. We had to
junk our old faithful Toyota minivan as the frame has rusted through to the point it is no longer safe to drive. We
have been searching for grants to help us out a bit so hopefully something will come through soon.

On a more exciting note, we're in the process of planning our fundraiser for this year. It will be heid on August 5%
indoors at our facility. Although we are going back to our “traditional” fundraiser this year, we are taking steps to
make everyone feel safe and welcome during the event. In addition, our annual meeting is scheduled for July 22.
We are anticipating we'll have good attendance for both events.

Grantee Certification: / certify that the above information is true and correct, and that expenditures are made for
the purpose of, and in accordance with, applicable grant agreement terms and conditions.

Signature: Tate: _ 07/09/21

Prin N: irector










Community & Fiscal Projects

144 N. Binkley Street, Soldotna, Alaska 99669 * (907) 714-2150 * (907) 714-2377

From: Soldotna Area Senior Citizens, Inc. Award Amount: $98,295

Account; 100.62170.SOLSR.43011 2020/2021 Senior Grant Program
Submit Report To: Period of Performance for this Report:
Brenda Ahlberg, Community & Fiscal Projects Start Date: 4/1/21
bahlberg@kpb.us End Date:  6/30/21

Kenai Peninsula Borough

144 N. Binkley St., Soldotna, AK 99669 FINAL REPORT IS DUE BEFORE 07/09/21

<< DOUBLE-CLICK THE SPREADSHEET. FILL IN THE BUDGET COLUMN TO ACTIVATE THE EMBEDDED FORMULAS >>

Total
. R Expenditures to Total
Cost Category Authorized | expenditures | b e this | expenditures to |Balance of Funds
budget from ALL prior -
peniod date
reports
Labor $ 8124500 % 81,245Nn0 | $ - $ 81,24500{ $ -
Utilities $ 14950001 % 14,950.00 | $ - $ 14,950.00 | € -
Communications $ 2,100.00 | $ 2,100.00!' ¢ - $ 2,10000 | & -
$ - $ - $ - $ -
TOTALS $ 98,295.00 98,295.00 | $ - $ 98,295.00 | $ -
Expenditures this period to be reimbursed >>> Is -

The following information is being collected each quarter to assist the Borough in determining future senior grant
awards after the 2020 census has been certified. Add service or CDPs as necessary-

Type of Service Census District Precinct (CDP) Number of Individuais )
Meals delivered Soldotna CDP 92 |
Meals picked up at center Soldotna CDP YA
Meals picked up-at-center ‘ Kenai CDP 0
Meals picked up-at-center ﬁNikiski CDP B 0

| Meals picked up-at-center ‘ Ninilchik CDP 1
Transportation " Soldotna CDP 8

Progress Report: Describe activities that have occurred during this reporting period. Describe any challenges you

may have experienced, any foreseen problems, and/or any special requests. Attach additional pages.
Staff member Covid positive and had symptoms, Went into Covid protocol and quarantined those not tully j
immunized. Staff member injured in tripping accident, out of work 2 months, hoping she can come back to work
soon. Home delivered meals continue to be provided daily. Have not seen any decrease in homebound meals
demand. Finished relocating the Family Caregivers office to the Four D building, it is functional but no phone service
yet. Started the BEST program which functions to prevent isolation of seniors; incorporates weekly phone calls as
well as personal visits from the 2 BEST employees. With help from Alzheimer’s Association, providing isolated seniors
with battery operated comfort pets (cat or dog) which has been extremely well received. Have our Summer Bazaar
scheduled in july, but will hold it outdoors due social distancing. Bus trip to State Fair in Palmer scheduled for
August. Started Tai Chi and Sit and be Fit exercise programs. Installed new walk in freezer ($17,540) in our garage




title and page number insert

" for emergency supply of food. Installation of new computer system completed, few bugs to work out but it i1s
operational; contract signed for computer maintenance and monitoring. Still providing all paperwork and voice

| assistance on numerous programs. Apartment in housing complex requires carpet replacement. Our pulltabs

1 fundraising operation is doing well and providing necessary revenue to help fund services. Started congregate meals
service April 1; seniors starting to leave the sanctity of their homes. Most seniors have stopped wearing masks as it is |
now optional if fully vaccinated. It has been a very tough 3 months for the staff keeping up with all the demands
placed on them. Grants funds were expended by end of 3¢ quarter.

Grantee Certification: / certify that the above information is true and correct, and that expenditures are made far
the purpose of, and in acco, ce with, applicable grant agreement terms and conditions.

Signature: ° Date: 7/6/2021

Printed Name and Title: John Walker Executive Director









